
 

 

 

 

TO:  National School Lunch, School Breakfast and Special Milk Program Sponsors 

 
TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs  

 

FROM: John Frassinelli, Chief   

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education 

 

DATE: October 29, 2014 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #5-15   
Online Fees in the School Meal Programs 

 

The Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) considers access to a healthy school meal a critical function of 

Child Nutrition Programs.  FNS Instruction 782-6 established the longstanding policy that children 

participating in the school meal programs not be charged any additional fees for services provided in 

conjunction with the delivery of these programs.  Charging fees in addition to the regular reduced price or 

paid meal charge limits access to the programs and imposes an additional criterion for participation.  This 

memorandum addresses recent questions regarding how this policy applies to fees associated with online 

services in school meal programs.  

 

Many school food authorities (SFAs) offer online services to parents, including providing online options 

for parents to add money to their children’s meal account.  SFAs can charge a fee for these types of 

services but only if the SFA also offers a method for the household to add money to the account that does 

not add any additional fees for these services.  Examples of methods SFAs can use for parents to add 

money to their children’s meal account without incurring a fee include accepting money at the school 

food service office or accepting cash payments at the point of service.  

 

As an alternative to charging parents a fee for these services, SFAs may use school food service account 

funds to cover the cost of providing online services to parents.  If the school food service account does not 

have the funds to cover these costs, SFAs can seek outside sources to cover the costs associated with 

providing this service.  Outside funding for these purposes may include monies donated from the general 

fund or outside organizations. 

 

Questions may be directed to:  

 

County Consultant Email Phone Number  

Fairfield Fionnuala Brown fionnuala.brown@ct.gov  860-807-2129 

Hartford (towns/cities beginning with 

A-R)  Teri Dandeneau teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079 

Hartford (towns/cities beginning with 

S-W) & Windham County Susan Alston susan.alston@ct.gov  860-807-2081 

Litchfield County 

Allison Calhoun-

White allison.calhoun-white@ct.gov  860-807-2008 

Middlesex & Tolland Counties Andy Paul andrew.paul@ct.gov  860-807-2048 

New Haven  Jackie Schipke jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123 

New London Monica Pacheco monica.pacheco@ct.gov  860-807-2073 
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